Standing Committee of the

Council of University Classical Departments
MINUTES
of the 157th meeting of the Standing Committee,

held on Friday, 27 May 2022, at 2 pm,

via Zoom
Present: Helen Lovatt (Chair), Gesine Manuwald (Secretary), Maria Fragoulaki, Elena Giusti (EDI Committee), Lucy Grig, Katherine Harloe, Owen Hodkinson (Elections), Jennifer Ingleheart, Nick Lowe, Fiona Mitchell, Neville Morley (Open Access), Rosanna Omitowoju, Claire Stocks, Justine Wolfenden (Treasurer)

Apologies: Mark Humphries, Victoria Leonard (EDI Committee), Elizabeth Pender (Education Committee), Cressida Ryan (Bulletin)
1. Minutes of the 156th meeting, held on 8 October 2021 (Appendix 1)
Approved (https://cucd.blogs.sas.ac.uk/standing-committee/).
2. Matters arising from the minutes
There were no specific matters arising from the minutes, since all issues were again covered by separate agenda items, especially by the Chair’s report (item 4).
3. Consideration of REF 2021 results and potential actions in response

(Chair of Classics Sub-Panel in attendance)
The Chair of the Classics Sub-Panel reported that overview reports for all main panels and sub-panels had now been published (accessible from the CUCD website) and that a couple of events to discuss the results for the Classics subject community were planned for June and July, in cooperation with the ICS (reports of which would appear in the CUCD Bulletin).

Overall, it had been pleasing to see that Classics research had expanded since the last REF as many institutions had increased staff numbers, that medium-sized institutions had also done well and that there was a lot of activity and engagement of non-academic audiences across the subject.
It was highlighted that only seventeen institutions had made separate submissions to Classics (almost all of them Russell-Group universities) while Classics research was going on in many other institutions (over twenty) submitted to other sub-panels; as a result, this activity was not visible from the reports and thus not to policy-makers, which obscured the diversity in Classics.
Since the future of the discipline depended on financial security and institutional support, it was important to show-case Classics. There was a possibility that Classics might not have its own sub-panel at the next REF. Almost certainly there would be another REF exercise; discussions about its format were ongoing.
In terms of EDI, it was felt that there had been much attention to gender and the impacts of the pandemic in departmental and institutional statements, while research also covered other aspects of EDI, especially race and colonialism. Thus, it seemed that Classics could do more to embed EDI institutionally; the subject was good at reaching out to non-academic audiences and speaking to a diverse community, but might be less good at creating diversity within staffing, though it was expected that feeding such issues into undergraduate programmes would lead to changes in the longer term.
More discussion on REF issues would follow after the events in the next couple of months.
4. Chair’s report

The Chair reported that she had represented CUCD at meetings of various groupings, including the Classics Development Group, the British Academy and the Arts and Humanities Alliance, that she had submitted a response to the Future Research Assessment Programme consultation, that she had collaborated with other Classics organizations on a letter about the proposed redundancies at Roehampton, which also expressed solidarity for humanities in general (see item 5), that she had been involved in a panel on pedagogy and disability at the last Classical Association conference (in person) and that the revised QAA Benchmark Statement for Classics and Ancient History was now available.
Further it was mentioned that actions still outstanding included: work on careers prospects and employers’ attitudes towards Classics (some discussions had taken place, and there was a proposal to take it forward through the Classical Association); development of CUCD Prizes along the lines of the Classical Association prizes (volunteers for a CUCD Prizes Officer, to develop a prizes scheme, were sought); adaptation of the British Academy Subject Template; donation to Sportula once issues around bank accounts had been sorted.
It was announced that forthcoming actions included: organize events on the REF results; compile lists of officers in departments; arrange for representatives of early career researchers and post-92 institutions to join Standing Committee; liaise with Emma Cayley, chair of the Modern Languages Association, who had just taken over as co-chair of the Arts and Humanities Alliance, to discuss issues of language teaching.
5. Threats to Classics departments and programmes (esp. at University of Roehampton)

A letter about the situation at Roehampton had been drafted, supported by all Classics societies in the UK (see item 4).

Toolkits with information and advice for departments faced with threats would be developed for the CUCD website, inspired by what had been put together by History and English.

6. Update from CUCD Treasurer

Treasurer matters had been handed over to the new postholder. Due to illness, it had not been possible to do much in the recent past, but financial matters would be sorted out shortly. The Treasurer volunteered to look into the prizes scheme too.
7. Update from CUCD Education Committee
The Chair of the Education Committee had been called away at short notice and would submit a report after the meeting. They were in the process of revitalizing the committee.
8. Update from CUCD EDI Committee

The EDI Committee had launched a scheme of microgrants and grants, for which a small number of applications had been received. They were keen to promote EDI not just in the area of outreach and were interested in collaborating with the Education Committee in areas of overlap.
The EDI Committee was working on the report on the pandemic survey and were aiming to have a launch of the report in the autumn, in connection with the second annual meeting of Classics EDI officers.
The EDI Committee had finalized its terms of reference and membership; it would issue a call for graduate students to join the committee shortly.
9. Update on CUCD Bulletin

The Bulletin Editors were thanked for their hard work on keeping the Bulletin flourishing. In the past year a number of articles and obituaries had been published. For the future, articles on outreach, EDI matters, REF issues, the annual statistics overview and the Chair’s report as well as further obituaries were planned. Suggestions for more articles would be welcome: perhaps a multi-perspective piece on the forthcoming EDI report on the pandemic could be arranged.
Some issues with the Bulletin website were in the process of being sorted out.
10. Update on Open Access matters
It was confirmed that there were no new developments to report.
11. AOB
There was no other business.
12.  Date of next meeting
The next meeting of Standing Committee would take place in the autumn, in advance of the next Council meeting; the precise date would be arranged nearer the time via a Doodle poll. In general, it was agreed that, in future, one meeting of Standing Committee per year should take place in person (with the option for those who could not attend to join remotely); all other meetings would remain online.
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